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	Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: Meeting Agenda



	Aberdeen Grammar School
Parent Council Meeting
	Monday 29th January 2018
7:30pm-9pm, School Staff Room

	
	


Minute of Meeting
1. Welcome

The Chair welcomed everyone.

2. Apologies and Attendees
Apologies were received from: Erica Taylor, Colm O’Riordan, Cllr Bill Cormie, Babu John, Anne Bell, Tania Davidson, Alison Campbell, Pankaj Kumar

Present: Alan Denison, Jennifer Scott, Cllr Claire Imrie, Hayley Barr, Moira MacIver, Liz Halliday, Israel Xavier, Corrie Findlay, Erik Aasterud, John Anderson, Ms Alison Murison (Head Teacher), Margaret Davidson (Chair), Margaret Ogilvie, Cllr Jenny Laing

3. Approval of minutes of previous meeting

These were proposed by Erik Aasterud, seconded by Hayley Barr. There were no corrections.

4. Outstanding Actions from previous meeting

4.1 Mrs Bell to find out if the free school meals campaign materials were issued to parents. Ms Murison reported that another round of letters would be sent round tomorrow. 
4.2 The Chair to write to Aberdeen City Council to express the concern of the parent council at the closure of Aberdeen Music Centre.  The Chair reported that she had written to Helen Shank, Acting Head of Education and copied in Beth Edwards (Music Centre Co-ordinator) and our local councillors. She reported that Cllr Martin Greig was supportive of the parent council concerns.

4.3 Ms Murison to set a date for the official opening of the library. Ms Murison reported that further funding had been received from the Canadian Former pupils. Once processed, a date would then be set.

Action: Ms Murison to confirm date
4.4 Chair to update the PC Constitution and issue the updated document to members. The Chair reported that this had been actioned and that a document had been issued and circulated.

4.5 Consultation response to Education (Scotland) Bill – secretary to prepare a draft response. The secretary reported that his had been done and the Chair had circulated to the parent council for further comment. 

Action: The Chair to submit the final response on behalf of the parent council
4.6 Chair to add TextHelp to the next agenda. The Chair reported that this item would be deferred to the next meeting owing to unavailability of the teacher responsible to speak to this item.
Action: Chair to add TextHelp to next agenda

5. Head Teacher’s Report

The Head Teacher updated the parent council on the following items:

5.1 Staffing

Overall staffing was good. Recruiting a physics teacher remains a priority, although the school was relatively well off for physics teaching. 
5.2 Estimate Examinations


The estimate examinations ran smoothly. Feedback and specific advice to senior 
pupils would be arranged in due course. Principal teachers would be met with to 
identify 
attainment patterns.
5.3 Library/Study Spaces

The Canadian former pupils have donated £2,800 towards the library. This will be used to complete final library purchases for the senior study area. Due to the requirement for the use of computers to research and produce assignments and dissertations from National 5 through to Advanced Higher, pupils are asking for more IT provision.  It is challenging to do this within existing budgets but there is an idea about the classroom used for physical education theory work.  There is ongoing costing of the possibility of adding 16 computer spaces around the walls.  There will still be desk space in the main part of the room.   


A PC member asked if pupils could bring their own device (e.g. laptop). The head 
teacher replied that a policy for bringing personal devices is not in operation. Also, 
wireless provision in the school was variable. 

A PC member asked if there was possibility for multiuser licensing for key software 
(e.g. Microsoft office). Another member asked if google classroom accessed could
 
fulfil some of the software/learning needs. The Head teacher replied that yes, google 
classroom could do this subject to availability of internet access.
                    Action: Cllr Laing to look into multiuser licensing on behalf of the parent council
5.4 Parental engagement
The parental engagement strategy centres on involving parents in their child’s learning and progress.  For example, the Planning for Success events concentrate on approaches to learning and study.  A series of Learner Pathways events was planned which concentrate on making informed decisions and take forward work on Developing the Young Workforce (DyW).  On 11 January a S3 Learner Pathways event ran where employers, recruitment agencies, North East Scotland College (NESCol) and the University of Aberdeen were present.  Representatives from subject areas were also on hand to provide advice.  It was organised in advance of the S3 Parents’ Meeting and the completion of the S3 course choice forms.  The aim being to provide information to inform the course choice process.  It was a very busy evening and the feedback from providers was that they were asked lots of questions on skills and qualifications.  A further evening is scheduled for 28th February to support current S4 and S5 pupils as they consider course choice.


The employment landscape has changed and it is important that knowledge is current and 
that it is shared.  As such, another learner pathways event for S1 parents 
is planned (7pm

19th February).  Here, skills and occupations will be discussed and work on Developing the 
Young Workforce will be introduced. There will also be a practical session from Mr Martin 
(Depute head Teacher) and the Head Teacher on the S2/3 curriculum and progression from 
this into the national qualifications.

5.5 Road Safety

The importance of using the crossings and staying safe in a busy City Centre location was being actively discussed during tutor time and at assemblies.  It is also covered in the Personal and Social Education (PSE) S1 Curriculum.  A safe line of sight is also being blocked by cars parking on double yellow lines outside the front gates to pick up young people.  The parent council was asked for its support in shaping and delivering a whole school community approach in raising the profile of road safety.

A PC member asked if City Wardens patrolled in the vicinity of the school during key points. The Head Teacher replied no. Another member asked if there had been any actual incidents or near misses. The Head Teacher replied no, but it did remain an area of anxiety. Another member asked if parents could be advised on optimal places for pickup/drop off (e.g. back of school). Cllr Laing noted that perhaps the local police inspector could advise on practical measures. Another member suggested that pupils could be involved to design a road safety campaign. The PC expressed its support for the Head Teacher in this matter.

5.6 Pupil Equity Fund


Miss Bruce (History Teacher) has been appointed as Principal Teacher Project (Pupil 
Equity Fund).  She will be working on the whole area of reducing the impact of poverty as a 
barrier to achieving success. At the moment the school is developing a tool to track the 
impact of any interventions put in place in terms of attendance, exclusions, achievement, 
attainment and participation.  Running alongside this work 
is the creation of a toolkit of 
interventions and this will be a sustainable resource which can be used by house teams for 
all young people.  
A generic letter on PEF will be issued to all parents.  The school is also looking at the cost of the school day.  There is an ACC CITY working group looking to issue advice to 
schools on this. 

The PEF budget was £27,600 this year.

5.7 Inspection Work Feedback

The Head Teacher undertakes duties as an Associate Assessor (AA) twice a year.  This involves working as part of an Education Scotland Team as they inspect a school.  In doing this, she gains a significant insight into current thinking and high quality work across Scotland.  The reason she does this is to use this experience to benefit the school and the learning experience.  A direct impact of recent inspection work has been to revisit the Child Protection and Safeguarding Policy.  One suggestion is that the Parent Council may want to take this policy and issue a parent friendly version.  Moreover, advice and challenge questions from How Good is Our School 4 (HGIOS 4) is used in class visits, staff meetings and training across the Associated Schools Group (ASG).
A member noted that she had seen draft social media guidance from the National Parent Forum of Scotland and was hopeful that a finalised version would be available to share soon.
5.8 Calendar Change

The Prize Giving dates have been changed.  An updated calendar will be placed on the website and include the following changes:


Wednesday 13 June
            Senior Prize Giving


Thursday 14 June

Junior Prize Giving

5.9 School Improvement Plan (SIP) Update.

Much of the SIP has been discussed above but the school is looking to seek parental views on the current curriculum structure.  At the moment there is a degree of personalisation and choice at the end of S1 and this leads onto the S2/3 curriculum. There is then a rolled up S4/5/6 curriculum where young people gain national qualifications from National 4/5 through to Higher and Advanced Higher.  
This will be discussed initially with the Parent Council but any parent keen to be on a working group on this theme, please telephone the Head Teacher through the school office.  This work will tip into our 2018/19 SIP but the Head Teacher is keen to start this conversation with parents.  Attainment is strong and in discussions any risk or change must have a clear rationale and purpose.
A PC member asked why it had not yet been possible to recruit a physics teacher. The Head Teacher replied that it was complex and that not enough people were being attracted into teaching. Another member noted that teaching was a vocation and that few from the oil and gas industry had successfully transitioned into teaching. Cllr Laing noted that there were several schemes and routes to teaching. Working and supporting pupil support assistants to train as teachers was viewed as being very positive.

6. Treasurer’s Report
The current balance was £840.14 with no outstanding invoices. Accounts are due to be audited after the next meeting. Lynne Carnegie had agreed to audit the accounts and was appointed auditor by those present without any objections. She has done this for the last 7 years. The PC noted its appreciation for this. Insurance for the parent council and PTA will be purchased by APCF on behalf of the parent council, with Zenith Insurance.

7. Feedback from Parent Workshop on Education Bill Consultation
There was further focussed discussion on several questions in the Education Bill Consultation. 

Question 8: Are the broad areas for reform to the Scottish Schools (Parental

            Involvement) Act 2006 Correct?


Current draft answer: Yes 


Following discussion, it was agreed that the existing answer remained appropriate.
Question 9: How should the Scottish Schools (Parental Involvement) Act 2006 be enhanced to ensure meaningful consultation by headteachers with parents on substantive matters of school policy, improvement planning and curriculum design? 

    
Current answer: We believe that the Act should be enhanced to require Head Teachers to                                                                                      work in partnership with parents on these issues rather than to merely consult with them.  Consultation can be done in such a way that parents do not feel they have a voice and that needs to be prevented.


Following discussion, it was agreed that the existing answer was appropriate. It was 
suggested that it might be helpful to ask that examples of what partnership would/should look 
like be provided.
Question 10

Should the duties and powers in relation to parental involvement apply to publicly funded early learning and childcare settings? 

Current draft answer: Yes


Following discussion, it was agreed that the answer should be amended to: “We 
do not 
have a settled view on this” 

8. Feedback from APCF Meeting
The following was reported: 
· Standardised testing has now come in for P1, P4, P7 and S3.  A parent leaflet has been designed and is being rolled out.
· Lawrence Finlay from Moray Council has been appointed as Interim Director for the Northern Alliance. ACC will be able to choose which of the 16 improvement streams they become involved with.  It is still early days for the new collaborative.

· The cost of the school day. This will take some time as it is not as straightforward as we might think.  For example, how to fund the cost of home economics and metal work materials which are currently paid for by parents. A paper has gone out to schools explaining the reasoning and strategies.  
· It was mentioned that the cost of school uniforms can be high, with wide variations across the city.  Some schools have second-hand sales which have been well received by parents.

· Structure of the secondary school week - Secondary Heads have discussed this and agreed that this should not be progressed at the moment as they cannot see the benefit moving to a common school week. The current travel afternoons will continue.

E&CS Committee

· ACC Parental Involvement Strategy has been approved at committee

There was discussion in relation to the integration agenda and how local accountability would work given the regional collaborative model and increased autonomy in schools. It was felt it was unclear what control would rest with head teachers and what would rest with local authorities, and how education would be represented at local authority level. The Head Teacher expressed a wish to councillors present that there be an early meeting with the new director of operations.  Cllr Laing expressed her support for this.
NPFS

· Education Workforce Council -  proposal is to introduce a body which will cover everyone working with children e.g. librarians, college lecturers and PSAs.  This is based on a system that is currently working well in Wales.  It is believed that this will be an umbrella organisation. The General Teaching Council of Scotland may continue to exist.

· The Education and Skills Committee of Holyrood will be meeting in Peterhead tonight and Colm is attending and will provide feedback. 
9. AOCB
There was no AOCB

10. Date of Next Meetings
26th March 2018 and 4th June 2018

Alan Denison 
Secretary
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